The Private Sector and Human Rights Project

Meeting 10:00 – 12:00 Thursday 17 December 2009

Summary of Meeting
Attendees

The meeting was chaired by the Ministry of Justice (MoJ) and was attended by the Equality and Human Rights Commission, several businesses and their representative organisations, and TwentyFifty Ltd.
Welcome and Introduction
MoJ provided an introduction to the meeting. This meeting follows the feedback event held on 12 November 2009 to share the findings of the scoping study commissioned by the Government on the UK private sector’s engagement with human rights. The purpose of this meeting is to consider how to move this work forward.

One strong message to come out of the scoping study and feedback event is that the UK private sector would like clarification on how the Human Rights Act works, but would not welcome any further legislation. 

There is now a strong momentum for this work, in light of the work being taken forward by Professor John Ruggie, the United Nations Special Representative on Business and Human Rights. MoJ is committed to taking this work forward in the UK, but as it is such a large agenda it will be necessary to work collaboratively.

The Joint Committee on Human Rights (JCHR) recently published a report detailing the findings of their Business and Human Rights Inquiry. The report commends the Government’s decision to commission the scoping study and argues that further action is required to ensure that the UK private sector embeds human rights within their practices.
Setting the Scene – Presentation by MoJ
MoJ explained that in taking this work forward, it will be important to articulate the business case for respecting human rights, so that businesses view it as an opportunity rather than a burden.

The key themes to emerge from the feedback event held on 12 November were outlined by MoJ. These can be grouped under the headings of leadership, clarification, and a focused approach.

The EHRC is holding an event on 21 January 2010 to engage in further dialogue with businesses. This group will inform the dialogue at this event and could also take forward some specific actions. One of the main aims of the EHRC’s stakeholder event is to consider what programme of activities is needed to take advantage of existing initiatives and guidance. 
MoJ’s presentation listed the main ideas suggested as next steps following the scoping study. Some of these actions are already being taken forward, such as those relating to public sector procurement and the UK’s inspectorates and regulatory bodies. The potential therefore exists to tap into these existing initiatives.
Workshop: Areas for possible action and priorities until end March 2010 (TwentyFifty)
The group agreed that both the Government and the EHRC would play an important role in moving this work forward. It was also agreed that this group should have a UK focus, whilst maintaining an awareness of the international context of business and human rights.

The EHRC’s stakeholder meeting on 21 January is intended to provide an opportunity to consider how this work can be taken forward and whether it should be conducted in partnership with businesses, or even taken forward within the private sector itself. The key aim of the meeting is to get people thinking creatively about the subject.
Businesses contributed that the field of business and human rights is very fragmented; it would be very useful if the Government created a ‘one-stop shop’ for information relating to business and human rights. A portal of information with case studies and signposts to the relevant Government Departments and other organisations would be a useful tool.
The work should ‘start small’, in order to ensure that any outputs are of a good quality. The group should consider what it is trying to achieve; what human rights are and what human rights issues apply to business. The language used to discuss business and human rights is often conceptual; what is needed are real examples of good practice.

It was suggested that there is a need for clarification on how the Human Rights Act applies to businesses and how businesses know when they have fulfilled their obligations. There also needs to be a mapping of how other requirements such as employment legislation relates to human rights, with examples of good practice.

The first step should therefore be to clarify what the human rights requirements are for businesses. Then in order to engage people the business case should be communicated, and articulated in positive terms. When taking this work forward care must be taken to highlight the voluntary nature of any initiatives. Small businesses may not necessarily be able to commit resources to going beyond legal requirements on human rights. Showing good practice examples and highlighting the business case for respecting human rights will therefore be important. 

Action: MoJ, with input from the group, to undertake a scoping study to map the role of Government and other bodies in business and human rights and to consider the development of a ‘one-stop shop’ for information.
Action: MoJ to articulate what ‘human rights’ means within the UK and how these issues relate to the private sector.
Roles and Responsibilities 

The businesses and representative organisations of the group agreed to provide support to this work where possible and access to other private sector networks.

Next steps 

It was agreed that the group will meet again in March 2010, to consider how to take the work forward, in light of the EHRC’s January meeting. The group can then decide whether to continue in the same form or as a larger group.
